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Introduction

In order to ensure a consistent approach to the management of EC projects, the University is currently undertaking a review of a number of processes that are currently managed differently across the four Faculties. The first of the new processes to be introduced is the use of productive hours and a new University FP7 Research Timesheet which should be adopted for all new FP7 projects from 1st November 2011.

For existing projects, where different timesheets are currently being used, these should be continued for the current claim period and a decision made on an individual basis in respect of a potential change to the new timesheet. A number of factors may effect the decision, so each project should be looked at on a case by case basis.
The Timesheet

The new timesheet is in an Excel format which can be prepared in advance to suit a project or individual over a period of time. Included in the workbook are detailed information about productive hours, an example timesheet with completion notes, example productive hours calculations and calendars for 2011 and 2012.

Each sheet is designed to record 100% time for an individual employed on an EC project, including time not spent working on the project itself. This is to enable administrators to calculate accurate productive hours and an hourly rate. 

Productive hours

The EC’s preferred method of recording a persons contribution to a project is known as ‘Productive Hours’, which is basically a system for recording the actual time spent working on a project. The calculation works by recording time worked on the project itself and excluding non-working time from the period in question (i.e. Holidays, closure days, work on other projects etc). For staff at UoM, a typical working year for full time employee should come to approximately 1540/1554 hours (Academic/Non-Academic staff). However, the actual figure will depend on the number hours recorded under each of the headings. Where the number varies significantly from the standard hours, Research Admin staff should be advised and an explanation recorded for audit purposes.

Audit

Auditors are expected to check the details of the staff costs against the timesheets for the project and the relevant HR documentation/employment contract. They will expect to see 100% of a persons time recorded or alternatively evidence of time worked elsewhere in the relevant period (for example, matching timesheets for a member of staff working across two EC projects). They will also expect to see all the timesheets signed by both the employee and their supervisor on a regular basis. 
For further information on the use of productive hours and timesheets, please refer to the current financial guidelines and guides for auditors on the Cordis website –

http://cordis.europa.eu/fp7/find-doc_en.html - Under the section ‘Guidance documents’.
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